

9 February 2010

Peter Borrows
Chief Executive Officer
Seqwater
PO Box 16146
City East QLD 4002

Dear Mr Borrows

I refer to Seqwater's Chair's letter to Minister Robertson dated 4 February 2011, regarding Seqwater's consideration of the appropriate Full Supply Levels (FSL) for Wivenhoe and Somerset dams. We acknowledge having recently received a copy of this letter from you.

I write regarding the water security impacts of lowering the FSL of Wivenhoe Dam, in light of the SEQ Water Grid Manager's obligation to manage water supplied from its water entitlements in accordance with Sections 6 and 7 (Desired Levels of Service Objectives and Risk Criteria) in the South East Queensland System Operating Plan. We understand that this is being considered as an interim measure for the current wet season.

I confirm previous verbal advice that, from a water security perspective, the SEQ Water Grid Manager has no objection to Wivenhoe Dam being drawn down to 75 per cent of its FSL. The water security implications of a temporary draw down are unlikely to impact our ability to comply with the *South East Queensland System Operating Plan* or our Grid Contract obligations.

If a permanent reduction of Wivenhoe Dam's FSL is later considered, this may have an impact on the *South East Queensland System Operating Plan's* desired levels of service objectives and we would suggest that you also engage with the Queensland Water Commission on this matter.

I trust that this advice is sufficient. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by telephone on or via email at

Yours singerely

Barry Dennier
Chief Executive Officer

CC: Karen Waldman, Chief Executive Officer, Queensland Water Commission.

www.seqwgin.qld.gov.au

From:

Mary Boydell

Sent:

Tuesday, 29 March 2011 3:39 PM

To:

Salcedo Agustin

Subject:

Fwd: Copy of letter re: water security impacts of lowering FSL at Wivenhoe Dam

Attachments: Water security impacts of lowering FSL at Wivenhoe Dam.pdf; ATT630391.htm

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Waldman Karen"

Date: 9 February 2011 1:13:55 PM AEST

To: "Bagdon Tad" <

"Wong Wai Tong"

Cc: "Mary Boydell" ◀

Subject: FW: Copy of letter re: water security impacts of lowering

FSL at Wivenhoe Dam

Hi all

For information - Peter Borrows advises me that this is forming the basis of a discussion with John Bradley this evening as they now have clear direction on water security.

Do we concur with its statements?

Regards, Karen.

Chief Executive Officer | Queensland Water Commission

From: Aleisha Paine

Sent: Wednesday, 9 February 2011 11:49 AM

To: Peter Borrows

Cc: Waldman Karen; Dennien Barry @ SEQWGM

Subject: Copy of letter re: water security impacts of lowering FSL at Wivenhoe Dam

Good morning Peter,

Please find attached a copy of our letter regarding water security impacts of lowering Full Supply Level at Wivenhoe Dam.

A hard copy will be sent to you and CC'd to Karen today.

Kind regards,

Aleisha Paine

Board Executive Officer

SEQ Water Grid Manager

Phone: Email:

Visit: Level 15, 53 Albert Street Brisbane Post: PO Box 16205, City East QLD 4002

ABN: 14783 317 630

Please consider the environment before printing this email. It takes 10 litres of water to make one sheet of A4

This email, together with any attachments, is intended for the named recipient(s) only; and may contain privileged and confidential information. You understand that any privilege or confidentiality attached to this message is not waived, lost or destroyed because you have received this message in error. If received in error, you are asked to inform the sender as quickly as possible and delete this email and any copies of this from your computer system network. If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication of this email is also prohibited. While all care has been taken, the SEQ Water Grid Manager disclaims all liability for loss or damage to person or property arising from this message being infected by a computer virus or other contamination. Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the SEQ Water Grid Manager and/or the Queensland Government.

The information in this email together with any attachments is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material.

Any form of review, disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication of this email message is prohibited, unless as a necessary part of Departmental business.

If you have received this message in error, you are asked to inform the sender as quickly as possible and delete this message and any copies of this message from your computer and/or your computer system network.